St ANDREW’S CHURCH, STAPLEFORD

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL

Charity registration number 1158492

MINUTES OF THE PCC MEETING – Thursday 28 March 2019
Please note that financial statements, notes, diary, sub-committee reports etc, are pre-circulated and filed with the minutes in the official PCC file, with key points recorded. Any discussions or decisions arising from such documents are recorded in the following text. 
Present: Simon Taylor, Christopher Bow, Wendy Redgewell, Claire Kerr, Alice Rouse, Jacqui Watkins, Romie Ridley, Rob Needle, Alice Barlow, Alastair MacGregor, Lisa MacGregor, Oliver Challis, Chris Cooper, Lizzie Taylor
The meeting opened with a reading from Psalm 95 and a prayer
Apologies: Stuart Watt, Felicity Cooke, Eleanor Norman
105.18
Minutes of meeting held 24.1.19 (attached) 
The Minutes were approved and signed.
106.18
Finance
The report & accounts for 2018, the management accounts for the year to date, and the draft budget for 2019 are on file.

a. Finalised accounts for 2018 including Independent Examiner’s report

Chris Bow took the Committee through the finalised accounts and answered questions.
Thanks were expressed to Chris Bow and Keith Haddow who had acted as Independent Examiner for the year.
Simon Taylor proposed that the PCC accept the finalised accounts, seconded by Alastair MacGregor. The motion was passed unanimously.
b.
Independent Examiner for 2019 account

Keith Haddow is willing to act as Independent Examiner for the 2019 accounts.  Chris Bow advised that Keith has done very thorough job over the past few years.
Simon Taylor proposed that the PCC put forward Keith Haddow as Independent Examiner to the APCM for adoption, seconded by Jacqui Watkins. The motion was passed unanimously.
c.
Budget

The Budget will not be changed from the figures given in January despite the discussions at last month’s meeting because the difference in the costs for the Youth worker, the cottage and the wages for the Administrator are not enough to warrant change.

Simon Taylor proposed that we accept the budget, seconded by Rob Needle. The motion was passed unanimously.

d.
Management accounts for 2019 to date


Chris Bow took the PCC through these. There were no exceptional items.

e.
Gift Aid secretary

There is a vacancy for a Gift Aid secretary.

Thanks were offered to Chris Bow for the preparation of the accounts and budget.

107.18
Reaching out to Stapleford 

Simon Taylor introduced this item by saying that we will not be discussing the whole document and all possible actions at this meeting but that we would concentrate on a few items. Further discussions will take place over the next few meetings.

Alastair MacGregor, chair of the sub-committee, was most encouraged by the comments from the consultation and that people do care and want to see a future for the church.  

Messy Church: It is good to see almost unanimous support for Messy Church and the encouragement that new families have joined and the hall almost feels too full. A question of doing this twice a month was raised but it is felt that it would be too much for the organisers.

Existing members: It was noted that some of the congregation seemed unhappy or unsettled because the focus seems to be entirely on bringing in new and younger members. It appears that communication has not worked ideally and we need to express the findings from the children’s consultation where they said that they really appreciate the diverse age range of members of the church. Perhaps the refreshments after the service can take place outside during the summer so that people can mix freely without the restrictions of the pews. Is there a need for more social activities that involves all ages? The Vicarage garden can be used for these events but someone other than Simon and Lizzie need to organise them because they do not have the time to organise anything more. What events would the congregation bring their friends and neighbours to? When Clare takes up her post this is one of the areas that she may work on.
Occasional offices: Following up after Baptism to encourage families to return to the church - Clare Kerr already checks lists and sends out various invitations and cards. This is a good ministry. Sunday 6 May is God Parents’ Day: should we make more of this event? Volunteers are needed to assist Clare with this task. It would be good if someone felt called to do the ALM baptism course. Also worth investigating the diocesan Start Rite materials. The Mothers’ Union already send baptism cards but this does not mean that the church cannot do this as well. 
Village weekend: Could we consider having Messy Tent this year? Discussions should take place with the Children’s Society team - could it be a joint venture?
Welcome pack: This received a lot of support with members of the congregation willing to help. A welcome pack of information about the church and village organisations could be hand delivered to new villagers. A meeting of the volunteers will need to take place.
Talking about our Faith: Alastair MacGregor is willing to organise this. The course run by Sheila Anthony is a possibility. Simon Taylor will also give Alastair information about other suitable courses.

Website: Lisa MacGregor has volunteered to help develop and use the website further.

Simon said that this item will remain a standing item for the next few meetings at least. Please continue to read the papers and pray about it so that we can come back with more thinking.

Thanks were given to Claire Kerr, Jacqui Watkins and Romie Ridley to arranging the focus groups and to Alastair MacGregor and the sub-committee.

108.18
Thy Kingdom Come 


The notes to the agenda include an outline plan for taking part this year. 

It was agreed in principle that we would proceed with this event in a low key manner with the possibility of building on it for next year. The outline plan set out in the PCC papers was approved in principle.
109.18
Director of Music 
The notes to the agenda contain a list of tasks that need to be considered as part of the role going forwards. 

This will need further discussion so that we can draw up a job specification that reflects our needs. The postholder will need to be versatile, and be able to give attention to the re-building of children’s music in the church and the recruitment of more young choir members. The choir is at a very critical point with membership decreasing, and we need someone to take the lead in recruitment. Does the music we provide need to diversify? Should there be two posts - choir master and organist? All this and more needs to be decided before the vacancy is advertised. A focus group may be needed. John Clenaghan and Sarah Needle have kindly arranged cover until the end of June and John will play for the wedding on 1 June.  
There will be church collection to say thank you to John Clenaghan. Simon Taylor will send an e-mail to church members and Wendy Redgewell will prepare a slip to be inserted in the notice sheet. Clare Kerr and Wendy Redgewell will collect any donations from the congregation.

110.18
Up-dates on ongoing projects:

· Parish Administrator 
As of 12 March we had received one application and two expressions of interest. The closing date has now been extended and a potential interview date has been set for early May. It has been advertised widely through different mediums.  
· Parish warden scheme 
Simon thanked everyone involved in the setting up of the scheme, especially Stuart Watt and Joan King.  The early indications are that the new Warden is going to be good. We will need to formally appoint a new Church representative at next meeting. If someone would like to be our representative please let Simon Taylor know.
111.18
Governance: Succession planning – for report (Simon Taylor) 
Nothing further to add to the material contained in the notes to the agenda.
112.18
Safeguarding 
A report is on file.

Simon Taylor and the PCC thanked Lisa MacGregor for her continued hard work. Lisa said that given that this process only started in August last year it has all gone well and she offered thanks to all who have completed their forms and training. Currently, there is only one person who has not completed the forms.  

113.18
Diary review

The outline diary is on file.

Simon Taylor took the meeting through the diary:  It was noted that Sunday 24 June is Sophie’s Ordination and that some of the congregation may wish to attend and that St Andrew’s Day would be celebrated in Church on the last Sunday before Advent with a fish pie lunch as we did last year.
114.18
Sub-committee and group reports: 

· Youth & children – no report
· Events – no report
· Prayer/House groups – no report
· MU – No report
· Stapleford-Nachingwea Link – report on file
· St Andrew’s Children’s Society Partnership – report on file
· Fabric – no report
· Johnson Hall – no report
· Friends of St Andrew’s – no report
· Deanery – on 4 April there will be open meeting for anyone who wants to attend. See Lizzie Taylor or Rob Needle for further information. On 3 July the Treasurers’ will be invited to the meeting.
· Great Shelford & Stapleford joint committee – this committee is not currently meeting.
115.18
Matters arising from minutes of last meeting not dealt with elsewhere 
No matters arising from the last Minutes.
116.18
Correspondence
· Resignation from PCC – Suzanne Watt: Simon noted that it is a matter of huge regret that both Suzanne and Stuart have resigned and gave sincere thanks to them both for the contribution they have made.
· Thanks from YouthInc for the PCC’s contribution to their funds for this year.
· Stapleford Emergency Response Plan – Simon Taylor has replied to the Parish Council to say that both the Church and the Johnson Hall will be available should the need arise. His reply is contained in the notes to the agenda.
· Ride and Stride Bike Ride on 14 September 

117.18
Any other business (please notify Simon Taylor (840256) 24 hours in advance)
· Marking Felicity’s Retirement as Church Warden
· Sincere thanks were offered to the outgoing Church Wardens, Felicity Cooke and Stuart Watt and PCC Members, Chris Cooper, Clare Kerr and Jacqui Watkins for their much valued work on the PCC during their term.

· To announce from this weekend that we need two Church Wardens and new PCC members and to ask the congregation for their prayers.
118.18
Date of next meeting 23 May
The meeting closed with the Grace 
